
Mrs Turnbull 

I can’t believe what a change I have noticed recently within my school 

community. Every day I see such smiley, happy faces walking through 

the playground ready for the day ahead, pupils greeting each other, 

asking one another how they are, laughing and carrying on. It’s so great 

to see. In fact, it is something that I would have longed to have had 

when I was going through primary school. You see, my primary school 

experience wasn’t filled with laughter, happy times and carrying on with 

my best friends - instead I was bullied, made of fun of and called mean 

names just like Mikey, who I’m sure you all know! That’s why I think it is 

so important that the pupils within my primary school know about 

bullying, know what to do if they themselves or someone they know is 

being bullied, but most of all know how to be kind to one another. 

That’s why, when I saw the videos our pupils had made to raise 

awareness about bullying I could have (pause and smile) burst with 

pride! It made me realise, and I’m sure the rest of the pupils in our 

school, in a world where you can be anything, be kind.

Play ‘Mrs Turnbull - Lesson 5, Audio 2’ or read this transcript during 

‘Say No to Bullying’ lesson plenary.
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